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SSN Meeting Schedule for March 

The First Regular Club meeting will be held on March 3
rd 

at 7:00pm.  The Board Meeting will be held on March 
10

th
 at 7:00pm. 

The Third Tuesday meeting for will be held on March 
17

th
 at 7:00pm.  This will be a casual get together 

meeting.  Roy Chamberlain will demonstrate proper knife 
sharpening techniques.  So come on down, and bring all 
your dive knives with you.  Start the 2009 dive season 
with sharp knives. 

 

2009 SSN Club Membership Dues 

Annual SSN Club Membership Dues are due now.  
Avoid late fees, mail in your check or contact our 
Treasurer, Theresa Czerepica. 

 

2009 Newsletter Booster Add Fees 

Payments for Booster Ads in our monthly newsletter are 
due now.  Mail in your check or contact our Treasurer, 
Theresa Czerepica. 

 

2009 BSC Membership Dues 

Annual Bay State Council Membership Dues are due 
now.  Council Dues for the general diving public is $5.00 
for a one year membership.  South Shore Neptunes 
members pay only $3.00.  The club covers the remaining 
$2.00.  Mail in your check or contact our Treasurer, 
Theresa Czerepica. 

 

2009 Massachusetts Lobster License Renewal 

Don’t forget to renew your non-commercial lobster 
license for 2009.  You can renew it in person at the 
Division of Marine Fisheries, 251 Causeway St, Suite 
400, Boston, Ma, 02114, phone (617) 626-1520, or 
online at www.mass.gov/marinefisheries. 

Underwater Rugby Schedule 

Underwater Rugby is scheduled for Monday nights at 
7:00pm at the Lincoln Hancock Pool in Quincy, and for 
Wednesday nights at 8:00pm at the Randolph High Pool.   

Note that the pool is typically closed on days that school 
is off.  However, there are occasions when the pool will 
be open for rugby on these off school days.  If in doubt, 
contact Jay Theriault to confirm status of the pool on 
school holidays. 

Anyone who would like to watch, or maybe participate in 
a game of underwater rugby is invited to come to the 
pool on Monday night and check it out.  All you need is 
your mask, snorkel and fins. 

 

 

A N N O U N C EM E N T SA N N O U N C EM E N T SA N N O U N C EM E N T SA N N O U N C EM E N T S  

 

SSN Private Stock LOGO Gear 

The new embroidered Club Logo t-shirts and polo shirts 
will soon be in, and samples of the new Club Logo 
jackets, heavy-weight hooded sweatshirts and fleece 
pullovers will soon be available for viewing.  We’ll let you 
know when they arrive. 

  

New Baby Announcement 

We just found out that Dina Solimini Rufo and her 
husband had a baby boy on October 26

th
, 2008.  His 

name is Niccolo Michael Rufo.  Best wishes to the new 
parents. 

 

Boston Sea Rovers 55th Annual Underwater 
Clinic 

The Annual Sea Rovers Underwater Clinic will be held at 
the Fairmont Copley Plaza Hotel in Back Bay, Boston on 
March 6

th
 through the 8

th
.   

Admission to the Exhibitors Hall and its display of diving 
equipment and services is free to the public.  Admission 
to the workshops is by ticket only.  Ticket prices run from 
$25.00 for the Sat Day Program, $25.00 for the Sat 
Evening Film Festival, and $20.00 for the Sun Day 
Program.  Buy your tickets at the show, or online at 
www.bostonsearovers.com  
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F U N D  R A I S E R   
 

SSN member Angelo Correnti announced that his 
brother in-law Keith Komorny was recently diagnosed 
with lung cancer.  Angelo’s younger sister JoJo and 
Keith were married in October 2007.  Angelo’s family is 
sponsoring a fund raiser to help Keith in his fight against 
this disease.  The fund raiser will be held at Anthony’s, 
105 Canal St Malden, Ma at 7:00pm on March 28

th
.  

Tickets for the evening are $50.00.  Neptunes who 
would like to attend or who would like to make a 
donation are requested to contact Angelo.  
       

 

 

I N T E R C L U B  E V E N T S  

North Shore Frogmen & Undersea Divers Host 
an Evening with Stan Waterman 

The North Shore Frogmen and Undersea Divers invite 
you to a Stan Waterman Symposium at the Beverly Golf 
& Tennis Club (134 McKay St, in Beverly, Ma) on April 
23

rd
 at 8:00pm.  Tickets are priced at $5.00, and are 

available from North Shore Frogmen members and at 
Undersea Divers at 42 Water St, in Beverly, Ma. 

Stan will use films, photos and publications to discuss 
the evolution of underwater photography, video and film 
making.  He will have personalized copies of his latest 
book for sale.   

  

    

L A S T  M O N T H ’ SL A S T  M O N T H ’ SL A S T  M O N T H ’ SL A S T  M O N T H ’ S  E V E N T S E V E N T S E V E N T S E V E N T S     

 
Bay State Council Meeting 
 

The first Bay State Council meeting of the 2009 dive 
season was held at the South Shore Neptunes 
clubhouse on Wednesday February 11

th
.  

 
BSC President Angelo Correnti released the BSC 
Meeting Schedule for the 2009 diving season.  The 
annual BSC Board of Directors Meeting will be held on 
March 13

th
 at 7:30pm.  Attendance at this meeting is 

closed to BSC Officers and Board Members only.  A 
special Diving Industry Meeting will be held on April 29

th
 

at 7:30pm.  The purpose of this meeting is to bring dive 
shop owners, dive clubs and the general diving public 
together to develop a plan for revitalizing sport diving in 
Massachusetts.  Attendance at this meeting is open to 
all dive shop owners, officers of all dive clubs and 
members of the general diving public.  General BSC 
Meetings will be held on June 10

th
, September 9

th
 and 

on December 9
th
 at 7:30pm.  Attendance at these 

general meetings is open to the diving community.   

 
Progress on the Dive Flag Recognition Program was 
reported by Al Bozza, Vice President of the BSC and 
representative for the New England Aquarium Dive Club.  
The council is exploring the feasibility of posting Dive 
Flag Recognition signs at critical locations across the 
state.  These signs will be geared toward educating both 
the diving and the boating publics about what the dive 
flag means and what the Massachusetts Dive Flag 
Regulations are.  Al presented a prototype of what the 
sign might look like, and reported that he is still 
researching the production costs. 
 
The Council is again encouraging member clubs to 
schedule more interclub dive and non-dive related 
activities for the 2009 dive season.  Member clubs 
represented at the meeting all agreed that this is still the 
best way to keep clubs active and working together for 
the good of the sport.  Toward this end, the 
representatives of the member clubs in attendance 
agreed to make their activities calendars available to 
other member clubs, and agreed that efforts will be 
made to invite other clubs to join them in as many of 
their activities as is practical.  
  
Keep an eye on your SSN Newsletter for listings of these 
interclub activities.   
 
 

The February Point Dive 
                                                                                     
The February Point Dive was held at Pleasure Bay in 
South Boston on Sunday the 15

th
.  It was a great 

morning for a winter dive.  The seas were flat, the sun 
was out, and the wind chill factor was bearable.  
Conditions you don’t often get in mid February.  

Despite the good conditions, the diver turnout was small.  
Only three divers suited up, including John Blackadar, 
Rich Bowers and Bob Huff (a non-Neptune).  Bob had 
an equipment failure before entering the water and was 
forced to sit ashore with the shore team, Tom Curran 
and Ted Hotz. 

John and Rich reported that they both had a great dive.  
The water temperature was a frosty 34 degrees, and the 
visibility was estimated at 30 to 35 feet.  However, 
despite the good visibility, no lobsters were spotted. 

 

A Dinner Night Out 

A group of fourteen Neptunes and their significant others 
assembled at Alfredo’s Restaurant in Quincy for a dinner 
night out on Saturday the 21

st
.  The food was good, 

reasonably priced, and everyone had a good time.  A 
special thank you goes out to our President John 
Blackadar for putting it all together. 
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Underwater Rugby Tournament 

The Underwater Rugby Team hosted a two day rugby 
tournament at the Lincoln Hancock Pool in Quincy on 
February 21

st
 and 22

nd
.  The competitors included 

players from Connecticut, New York, Texas and 
Washington DC. 

 

The February Non-Point Dive 

The February Non-Point Dive was cancelled at the 
clubhouse….no one showed up. 

 

The Annual Boston Scuba Show 

A small contingent of Neptunes attended Fred Calhoun’s 
58

th
 Annual Boston Scuba Show held at the Holiday Inn 

& Resort in Marlboro on Saturday February 28
th
.   

Featured speaker, and South Shore Neptunes life 
member, Dave Clancy delivered his presentation on the 
wreck of the Andrea Doria.  Also featured were films by 
Jonathan Bird, Fred Calhoun’s film the Lady of the 
Island, The Birth of Technical Diving with the South 
Shore Neptunes, and the History of Scuba Equipment in 
America.     

    

U P C OM I N G  E V E N T SU P C OM I N G  E V E N T SU P C OM I N G  E V E N T SU P C OM I N G  E V E N T S     

An Open House at the Chamberlain’s 

Roy and Jeanne Chamberlain will open their home for a 
get together party with Dave Clancy on Sunday March 
1

st
 from 1:00pm to 6:00pm.  Dave will be staying with the 

Chamberlains while he is up from Florida for the Boston 
Scuba Show.   

Neptunes old and new are invited to stop by to say Hi, 
and to talk with Dave about wreck diving.    Roy and 
Jeanne have done this in past years, and it’s always 
been a big success.  So come on down.  

 

Boston Sea Rovers Underwater Clinic  

The Boston Sea Rovers 55
th
 Annual Underwater Clinic 

will be held at the Fairmont Copley Plaza Hotel in Back 
Bay, Boston on March 6

th
 through 8

th
, and the South 

Shore Neptunes Club booth and the Bay State Council 
booth will be there.   

We need volunteers to help transport and set-up the two 
booths at the hotel early on Saturday morning, March 
7

th
.  The show opens at 9:00am, so we need to begin 

setting-up at 6:00am.  Anyone who can help should 
contact SSN President John Blackadar, SSN Vice 
President Tom Curran, or BSC President Angelo 
Correnti. 

We also need volunteers to man the booth during the 
day on both Saturday and Sunday.   This is the easy part 

because all you have to do is sit at the booth and answer 
any questions that people passing by might have about 
the club.  We are always trying to recruit new club 
members, so this is the perfect chance for you to talk up 
your favorite club.  Anyone that can spend a few hours 
at the booth should contact SSN President John 
Blackadar, SSN Vice President Tom Curran, or BSC 
President Angelo Correnti. 

We will also need volunteers to help break-down and 
transport the two booths out of the hotel at the end of the 
show Sunday afternoon, March 8

th
.  The show runs till 

4:30pm Sunday, but we will probably begin breaking 
down at 4:00pm.  Anyone who can help should contact 
SSN President John Blackadar, SSN Vice President 
Tom Curran, or BSC President Angelo Correnti. 

Booth Volunteers who wish to attend a few of the Rovers 
Clinics during the day are allowed to use one of the two 
complementary passes provided to the club by the 
Rovers.  This allows you to see one or two of the many 
clinics without having to spend $25.00 for a full day 
ticket. 

Can’t make the day show?  You can still join us Saturday 
night for dinner and the Saturday night Sea Rovers Film 
Show.  The Day Show shuts down at 5:00pm, and a 
group of Neptunes typically join members from other 
clubs and head out to a local restaurant for a casual 
dinner.  After dinner we all head over to John Hancock 
Hall for a night at the movies. 

Checkout the Rovers web site 
www.bostonsearovers.com for more details on what’s 
happening at the day shows and who’s presenting their 
latest work on film night. 

 

 

The March Non-Point Dive  

The March non-point dive is scheduled for Sunday 
March 15

th
.  Divers will meet at the SSN clubhouse at 

9:00am, and the dive site will be chosen that morning 
based on the diver turnout and weather conditions.  A 
note indicating the dive site will be posted on the 
Clubhouse door for any late comers. 
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2008 Awards Banquet Review 

The 2008 SSN Annual Awards Banquette was held at 
the Common Market Restaurant in Quincy on January 
31

st
.  The head count for the evening topped out at sixty-

nine Neptunes and guests, the largest turnout we’ve had 
in years. 

The evening began with cocktails and hors d’oeuvres 
and a continuous South Shore Neptunes slide show put 
together by Tommy Lo.  The cocktail hour was followed 
by dinner served buffet style.   

The awards presentation began after dinner.  First Place 
Diver of the Year went to John Blackadar, Second Place 
Diver of the Year went to Angelo Correnti and Third 
Place Diver of the Year went to Theresa Czerepica.  
Rookie of the Year went to Anthony Correnti.  The SSN 
Memorial Trophy was awarded to Theresa Czerepica for 
her ten years of service as club treasurer.  Life Member 
plaques were awarded to Arthur Davies Jr., Tom 
Dennehy, Frank Dudas Jr., David Inglis, Christine Strout, 
and Tom Sullivan Jr.  The awards segment closed with 
the presentation of the 2008 Presidents Plaque to John 
Blackadar. 

The awards presentation was followed by live music, 
dancing and a two tiered cake of art dessert baked by 
Marie Blake.   

A special Thank You goes out to John Blackadar for 
pushing everyone to make this the best banquet in many 
years.  Thanks also go to Jay Theriault for making the 
restaurant arrangements, to Tommy Lo for putting the 
slide show together and to Marie Blake for another over 
the top Neptunes Photo cake.  

              

 

Let’s do it Again in 2009 

The club plans to continue with the things that worked 
last year.  These include the 3

rd
 Tuesday get together 

meetings for scheduled guest speakers and film nights, 
dinner nights out, a paintball shootout, a night at a 
Brockton Rox baseball game, a pumpkin carving contest 
and an evening at the Rhode Island’s Water Fire.   

The list of new activities being considered for this year 
includes a bicycling / rollerblading tour along the Cape 
Cod Canal, a night at F1 Boston, dinner on the Cape 
Cod Railroad and a Cruise to Provincetown.   

Let us know what you think of these activities.  Which 
ones would you most like to attend or what would you 
like to add?   

 

 

 

A  T h a n k  Y o u  N o t eA  T h a n k  Y o u  N o t eA  T h a n k  Y o u  N o t eA  T h a n k  Y o u  N o t e     

Dear Neptunes, 

I want to thank you all for the “Memorial Trophy” which I 
received at the banquet on January 31.  It was a big 
surprise.  

I very much appreciate the distinction and special honor 
of the memorial trophy.  I have been a member of the 
SSN for a long time and I have appreciated always being 
welcomed back to the club after some absences.  The 
club and its members have become a second family to 
me.  So serving as a treasurer was a way for me to give 
back to the club for what I have received. 

I did not expect any awards for serving as the treasurer, 
so receiving the memorial award is a very special honor.  
I have enjoyed being the treasurer and being a part of 
making our club better.  Thank you all again for this 
special award. 

Theresa Czerepica.                                                     
SSN Treasurer 
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MM aa rr cc hh       22 00 00 99   High & Low Tides (HT & LT) are Eastern Standard Time for the Boston Area  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1            HT 1:38a – LT 7:57a     
Open house for Dave Clancy 
at Roy & Jeanne’s house 
 

2            HT 2:22a – LT 8:46a 
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 
 

3            HT 3:11a – LT 9:40a 
7:00p SSN Regular Mtg 

 

4      HT 4:08a – 10:41a 5 HT 5:10a – LT 11:45a 6          HT 6:18a – LT 12:01a 7               HT 7:25a – LT 1:07a 
Boston Sea Rovers Clinic  Day 
Show  & Evening Film Night 

8            HT 9:30a – LT 3:11a 
Annual Boston Sea Rovers 
Clinic (2nd day).  Day show. 

9          HT 10:29a – LT 4:10a 
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

10        HT 11:22a – LT 5:05a 
7:00p SSN Board Mtg 

11          HT   - LT 5:56a 12                              
HT 12:35a – LT 6:44a  

 

13          HT 1:18a – LT 7:30a 14             HT 2:00a – LT 8:16a 

15          HT 2:43a – LT 9:01a 
9:00a Non-Point Dive. Meet 
at the clubhouse.  Site will be 
selected that morning. 

16          HT 3:27a – LT 9:49a  
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

17        HT 4:14a – LT 10:39a   
7:00p SSN 3rd Tuesday get-
together meeting.  Knife 
sharpening night. 

18                              
HT 5:06a – LT 11:33a 
7:00p U/W Rugby at 
Randolph High Pool 

19       HT 6:02a – LT                                 20        HT 7:02a – LT 12:43a 21             HT 8:02a – LT 1:42a 
6:00p Dinner night out at 
Alfredo’s in Quincy. 

22          HT 8:57a – LT 2:38a 23          HT 9:46a – LT 3:29a 
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

24        HT 10:31a – LT 4:16a 25                               
HT 11:14a – LT 4:59a  
7:00p U/W Rugby at 
Randolph High Pool 

26                              
HT 11:54a – LT 5:42a 

27        HT 12:11a – LT 6:24a                                 28           HT 12:49a – LT 7:06a 
Fund Raiser for Keith Komorny 

29          HT 1:29a – LT 7:51a 
9:00a Point Dive.  Meet at 
the clubhouse.  Site will be 
selected that morning. 

30          HT 2:13a – LT 8:38a  
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

31          HT 3:00a – LT 9:29a    .   

       

    AA pp rr ii ll       22 00 00 99  
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1                                
HT 3:54a – LT 10:25a  
7:00p U/W Rugby at 
Randolph High Pool 

2                                
HT 4:53a – LT 11:25a 

 

 

 

3          HT 5:58a - LT 4             HT 7:06a – LT 12:49a 

5            HT 8:14a – LT 1:55a 6            HT 9:17a – LT 2:59a 
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

7          HT 10:15a – LT 3:57a                                 
7:00pm SSN Regular Mtg 

8                                 
HT 11:07a – LT 4:50a 

9                                 
HT 11:55a – LT 5:39a 

10        HT 12:09a – LT 6:24a 11           HT 12:50a – LT 7:08a 

12          HT 1:30a – LT 7:51a 13          HT 2:11a – LT 8:34a 
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

 

14        HT 2:54a – LT 9:18a                   
7:00pm SSN Board Mtg 

15                                    
HT 3:40a – LT 10:05a 

16                              
HT 4:29a – LT 10:56a 

17        HT 5:23a – LT 11:49a 18           HT 6:20a – LT 12:04a 

19         HT 7:17a – LT 1:02a             
9:00am Non-Point Dive.  
Meet at the clubhouse.  Site 
will be selected that morning. 

20          HT 8:12a – LT 1:58a  
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy 

 

21         HT 9:04a – LT 2:50a                          
7:00pm SSN 3rd Tuesday get 
together meeting,   Guest 
speaker. 

22 

HT 9:52a – LT 3:40a 
23 

HT 10:39a – LT 4:27a 

24        HT 11:24a – LT 5:12a 25            HT            - LT 5:58a 

26        HT 12:19a – LT 6:44a   
9:00am Point Dive.  Meet at 
the clubhouse.  Site will be 
selected that morning. 

27          HT 1:04a – LT 7:32a  
7:00p U / W Rugby at Lincoln 
Hancock Pool, Quincy  

 

28         HT 1:53a – LT 8:22a 29 

HT 2:45a – LT 9:15a 

30 

HT 3:41a – LT 10:11a 
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES SKINDIVER’S CLUB, INC. 
P.O. Box 690518, Quincy, MA.   02269 
Diver’s Hotline:  (781) 826-4696, (781) 391-1034 
www.southshoreneptunes.org 
 

Club Officers 
President, John Blackadar 
 (781) 826-4696 

Vice President, Thomas M. Curran 
 (781) 589-4270, aqualungtc@live.com 

Secretary, Theodore Hotz 
(781) 769-9043, tjhotz_50@comcast.net 

Treasurer, Theresa Czerepica 
 (617) 884-0697, klukom@yahoo.com 
 

Board of Directors 
Richard Bowers,    (781) 585-3337 
Roy Chamberlain, (781) 837-5164. 
Angelo Correnti,    (617) 645-0721 
Jeannie Fabian,    (617) 365-5588 
Thomas Guild,       (617) 484-4204 
Stephen Marshall, (617) 733-1178 
Debra Osborn, ,    (339) 987-9176 
Jay Theriault, ,      (617) 620-9221 
Carl D. Yngve       (781) 664-0326 
Joe Geyer,            (781) 792-1863 (Alternate) 
Bill Burchill,           (731) 837-1522 (Reserve)   
 

Presidential Appointments 
Audit Co-Chairpersons: Angelo Correnti (617) 645-0721 and Stephen Marshall, 
(617) 833-1178 
Banquet Chairperson: Jay Theriault, (617) 620-9221 
Competition Director: Roy Chamberlain, (781) 837-5164 
Dive Community & Industry Updates, Wally Westphal 
Flea Market Co-Chairpersons: John Blackadar, (781) 826-4696 and Angelo 
Correnti,(617) 645-0721 
Historian, Librarian, and Equipment Officer: Carl D. Yngve, (781) 664-0326 
Maintenance: Joe Geyer, (781) 792-1863 
Parliamentarian: Thomas Guild, (617) 484-4204 
Photographer: Stephen Marshall (617) 733-1178 
Raffle Chairperson: Debra L. Osborn, (339) 987-9176 
Sea Rovers Booth Co-Chairpersons: Angelo Correnti, (617) 645-0721 and 
Stephen Marshall (617) 733-1178 
Sergeant at Arms: Roy Chamberlain, (781) 837-5164 
Store and Inventory: Thomas Guild, (617) 484-4204 
Summer Outing Chairperson: Angelo Correnti, (617) 645-0721 
Underwater Rugby Coordinator: Jay Theriault, (617) 696-0270 
Web Master: Richard Bowers, (781) 585-3337 
Equipment Officer, Carl Yngve, (781) 664-0326 
Competition Director, Roy Chamberlain, (781) 585-3337 

MEETING SCHEDULE 

Regular Member Meetings are held on the 1st Tuesday of each 
month.  The meeting begins at 7:00pm.   

Board of Directors Meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of each 
month.  The meeting begins at 7:00pm. 

3rd Tuesday Member Meetings are informal gatherings for 
members, family and friends.  The meeting begins at 7:00pm.  

HOW TO JOIN THE CLUB:  Anyone interested in joining or learning 
more about the South Shore Neptunes Skindivers Club, Inc., is 
invited to attend any of the Regular Member or Board of Directors 
Meetings. 

Membership is open to all sport divers and other interested persons.  
Applications for membership are available at the Clubhouse.    
Completed applications must be submitted with the initiation fee to 
the club at a Board of Directors Meeting.  The Board of Directors 
reviews and votes on the applications.  Applications accepted by the 
board are then presented to the regular membership for a Club Vote 
at the next Regular Member Meeting.  Applicants are required to 
attend both of these meetings.  

Membership Fees 

$25.00 Initiation Fee:  This is a one time fee collected at the 
time of application for membership. 
$35.00 Annual Dues:   Regular Membership Dues are to be 
paid by the first Regular Member Meeting of the year. 
$10.00 Corresponding Membership Dues:   

Junior and Student Memberships are also available.  

DIRECTIONS:  To get to the South Shore Neptunes Clubhouse from 
Route 93 / Southeast Express, Take Exit 8 “Furnace Brook 
Parkway”.  This exit will lead you directly into Furnace Brook 
Parkway in Quincy.  Proceed to the second set of lights.  At the 
lights at the intersection of Furnace Brook Parkway and Quarry 
Street, take the left onto Quarry Street.  The South Shore Neptunes 
Skindivers’ Clubhouse is the first stone building on your right. 

DIVER’S HOTLINE: Looking for a Dive Buddy?   Contact President 
John Blackadar at (781) 826-4696 or Board Member Angelo Correnti 
at (617) 645-0721 to find out who is diving when and where, 
directions to dive sites, or to find out other current club information. 

CLUB WEBSITE:  To learn more about the South Shore Neptune’s 
activities, membership, etc., visit our website:  
www.southshoreneptunes.org 

If you need more information, contact any of our Club Officers or 
Board Members, leave a vmail at:  781.803.DIVE / 781.803.3483, or 
send an email to:  info@southshoreneptunes.org 
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CChhaarrlliiee  LLeevviinnee  

Has Come Back East and is in 
Milford, New Hampshire 

We Ski in New Hampshire, 
too!   

E A S T  C O A S T  D I V E R S  
For over 30 years, we’ve been providing 

world class scuba experiences. 
Experienced staff, training, travel and 

equipment purchase 
213 Boylston Street (Route 9), Brookline, MA 02445 

617.277.2216.P / 617.738.5213.F / paul@ecdivers.com 

Compliments of Dave ClancyCompliments of Dave ClancyCompliments of Dave ClancyCompliments of Dave Clancy    
 

Your SSN Florida ConnectionYour SSN Florida ConnectionYour SSN Florida ConnectionYour SSN Florida Connection    

IMAGINE … Your Ad Here! 

Bill Vanderclock 

P.O. Box 541062 

Waltham, MA. 02254 

781.820.1221 

waterworks 

Underwater Instruction 

Private Scuba Instruction 

Underwater Photography 

Search & Recovery 

NORTH ATLANTIC SCUBA 

A Full Service Diving Facility 

1820 Ocean Street 
Exit 12 off Route 3 to Route 139 

Marshfield, MA. 02050 
www.northatlanticscuba.com 

CCUURRRRAANN  EELLEECCTTRRIICC__________________  
Licensed & Insured       Thomas M. Curran 

P.O. Box 13 

Halifax, MA. 02338 

781.589.4270 

$35.00 per year for a one�inch ad space 
 
 
 
 
 

UNITED DIVERSUNITED DIVERSUNITED DIVERSUNITED DIVERS    

www.unitedidivers.com 
39 Washington Street, Somerville, MA. 02143 

888.628.3483.P / 617.666.0410.P / 617.776.7986.F 
� Indoor Heated Pool 
� Pool Rentals Available 

� Private Classes 
 

� Expert Dry Suit Repair 

� Instructor Training Facility 

Contact our Treasurer, 

Theresa, for further details! 

SSoouutthh   SShhoorree   DDii vveerrss   

147 Bridge Street (Route 3A) 

North Weymouth, MA. 02191 

781.331.1144 

* Air *   Sales *   Repairs *   Rentals *   Classes * 

www.southshoredivers.com 

D I V E R ’ S  M A R K E T  

SCUBA CENTER 

A New Larger Store 

 319 Court Street Wayne Gomer 
 (Route 3A)  Air Station 
 Plymouth, MA. 02360 Sales 
 508.746.3483.P Rental 
 508.747.4551.F Charters 
 www.diversmarket.com Hydro 

SSOOUUTTHH  SSHHOORREE  NNEEPPTTUUNNEESS  SSKKIINNDDIIVVEERR’’SS  CCLLUUBB,,  IINNCC..  

P.O. Box 690518, Quincy, MA.   02269 

Diver’s Hotline:  781.826.4696 / 781.391.1034 
info@southshoreneptunes.org  

www.southshoreneptunes.org 



Page 8 of 8 

RONDA POLLEYS,,  Senior Mortgage Consultant 

NNEEWW   LL II FF EE   MMOORRTTGGAAGGEESS ,,   LL LL CC.  
210 Lake Street, Weymouth, MA 02189 
781.694.0400, x24.O / 781.658.2007.F 

rpolleys@newlifemortgages.com 
“Where Relationships Matter & Opportunities Begin” 

PP RR OO FF EE SS SS II OO NN AA LL   

AA QQ UU AA RR II UU MM   &&   PP OO NN DD   SS EE RR VV II CC EE   

-- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == -- == --   
Two convenient Massachusetts locations: 

409 Columbia Road, Hanover 
503 Washington Street, Quincy 

781.826.5739.P / 617.472.9354 

PUPPIES & KITTENS 

FF II NN ,,   FF UURR   &&   FF EEAATT HHEERR   PP EETT   SSHHOOPPSS   

 Route 53, Hanover Route 3A, Quincy 
 781.826.5739 617.472.9354 

Full Line Pet Shops with Grooming 
JOHN & KATHY BLACKADAR 

781.826.2505 
 


